
 

 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Message from the Head 
Dear Parents and Carers 
We are so proud of the children and their focus and determination they are all showing in their learning. The Foundation Stage children 
have settled extremely well and prospective parents on visits to the school have been 
amazed that this is only their third week in school. Well done everyone!   
We hope that you have found the Meet the Teacher Events useful over the past few  
weeks. We look forward to setting up more parent events over the next half term.  
Best wishes 
Miss Lock  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

DEVORAN NEWS 
 

26 September 2022 

Nasal Flu Vaccine 
We are again working with Kernow Health CIC and offering all our students a nasal flu vaccine this autumn term. 
Please find below information regarding consent for your child's vaccination.  Please read it carefully and complete as 
necessary.   
If you are experiencing difficulty completing this form, please contact the School Immunisation Team on: 01872 
221105 and they will be happy to complete the form with you over the phone.  
Mrs Andrews 
  

Mr Griggs is running the London Marathon!  
Have you spotted Mr Griggs on one of his training runs over the past few months? On Sunday 2 October, Mr Griggs is 
taking to the London streets to run the 26.2 miles in aid of the charity Secondary 1st that raises money to fund 
research into the prevention, diagnosis and causes of secondary (metastatic) breast cancer and the development of 
more effective treatments. https://www.secondary1st.org.uk/ 
 
Over the next couple of weeks, our children will be showing their support by taking part in the TCS Mini London 
Marathon for Schools. Children will be tasked with running, jogging or walking 2.6 miles in school between Monday 
26 September and Friday 21 October (not all in one go!) They will be doing this as part of their PE sessions over the 
next few weeks. 
 
Good luck Mr Griggs. We will be cheering for you all the way. If you would like to sponsor Mr Griggs, his Just Giving 
page can be found here: https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/paul-griggs6?utm_source=whatsapp 
 

Running Club  
Here is a flashback to Running Club a couple of weeks ago. We run on 
Tuesday and Thursday mornings (arrive at 8, running by 8:15). All 
abilities welcome. KS1 children must run with an adult, KS2 are able to 
attend on their own. Come along and see what all the fuss is about!   
 

House Points 
The children are doing 
really well with their 
house points this week. 
Well done to everyone 
who has received a point 
or two. Congratulations 
to Longships who are in 
the lead this week.  
 

Godrevy 175 points 

Longships 206 points 

Pendeen 184 points 

Trevose 165 points 

 

Football After School Club  
If your child attends football club after school, please make sure  
that they have shin pads and football boots with them. As the  
weather turns, the grass is getting wet and muddy and we want 
to keep the children safe. If you are unsure of what to buy, please 
contact Mrs French and she can help you.  
 

Music Lessons 
There are currently spaces for new flute and clarinet pupils. Children can start from as 
young as Year 3. All lesson costs, terms and conditions and where to sign up can be 
found on the Cornwall Music Service Trust website: cmst.co.uk 
Rebecca Bingham BA Mus LGSMD 
Flute, clarinet, saxophone and keyboard teacher 
Cornwall Music Service Trust 
 

https://www.secondary1st.org.uk/
https://www.justgiving.com/fundraising/paul-griggs6?utm_source=whatsapp
https://cmst.co.uk/


 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

This Week’s News 
We’ve had a lovely couple of weeks welcoming our new Foundation users to the club who have settled 
fantastically and are really finding their feet. I would also like to say a big well done to all the other children who 
have been extremely kind and caring when welcoming the foundation children and helping learn how 
Wraparound Club works. Its been wonderful to see the children settling well into their routines and enjoying 
being together.  

 

Harvest Festival 
The children have been working really hard on creating a harvest display which will  

be displayed in Devoran Church later this week for you all to enjoy. We will share a  

completed display photo for you to see next week.  

Events Around the World 
As part of our activities each week we look at events that are  

happening around the world and use these as inspiration for the children to work from.  

If there is a special event of theme you think it would be good for the children to learn about please let us know! 

This week’s special events Sep 26th:- European Day of Language   30th National Sporting Heritage Day & 
Macmillian Coffee Morning 

Drop Off and Collection 
We will continue with drop off and collection at the rear hall doors both for morning and afternoon sessions 
except for Monday and Wednesday afternoons between 3:15-4:15 when collection will be from the main 
Reception. 

Please can we remind everyone that when dropping children off at the gate it is necessary for them to cross a 
section of the carpark which is in use during the morning, therefore we advise that children in KS1 are walked to 
the door by a Parent/Carer and Ks2 children are reminded of the importance of checking before crossing the 
roadway. The main school carpark is not to be used for drop off or collection except for those requiring the use of 
the accessible parking space. 

 

Breakfast and After School Sessions 
Breakfast Club opens at 7:45am- 8:45am with breakfast served till 8:20. There are three after school sessions to 
choose from   3:15-4:30 £4 Session 1   3:15-5:30 £7.50   Session 2   3:15-6:00 £9 Session 3 If children are 
attending an afterschool activity before coming to Wraparound then you can book for 4:15pm-5:30pm (book 
session1) or 4:15pm-6:00pm (book session 2) 

 

ParentPay 
Please ensure all required sessions both  
morning and afternoon are pre-booked on  
ParentPay, which includes selecting the day  
and session required not just adding a  
payment or we do not know to expect your  
child/children at club. Sessions are available  
to book on ParentPay until midnight the day before. For short notice bookings please contact 
emmafoden@devoranschool.co.uk or message Miss Foden on Class Dojo. If you wish to pay by childcare 
vouchers please contact emmafoden@devoranschool.co.uk or message Miss Foden on Class Dojo and we can 
book the spaces required for you. 
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Starting School / Transferring to Secondary School in September 2023 
The online application system opened last week and detailed information about the admissions process is available 
online at www.cornwall.gov.uk/admissions or on request from the School Admissions Team. 
 
It is really important that you name more than one preference. Naming more than one will not give you less chance 
of securing a place at your preferred school.  If you do not apply on time, your preferred school/s may already be full.  
Please also check your eligibility for Home to School Transport before naming your preferences. 
 
Flyers for these two important transitions can be found on the next few pages. 
 
  
 
In addition, please identify families that may need support with the application process and either offer them 
assistance or signpost them to the Family Information Service (0800 587 8191) or School Admissions Team (0300 
1234 101). 
 
  
 
Please note that parents/carers of children with an EHC Plan do not need to apply – they will be contacted by the 
Statutory SEN Service in the autumn term. 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 



 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 


